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From: Colin Best <amopresident@amo.on.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2024 11:27 AM 
To: Kiran Saini <ksaini@newmarket.ca> 
Subject: AMO Advocacy on Homelessness Encampments 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

AMO Advocacy on Homelessness Encampments 

Dear Clerks and Heads of Council of Municipal Governments Across Ontario: 

The AMO President and Board is requesting that this letter be shared with all 

elected council members and administrative heads (i.e., CAO, City Manager) 

in your municipality. Please post as an information item in your next council 

meeting agenda. 

On behalf of its municipal members, the Association of Municipalities of 

Ontario (AMO) is urgently calling for provincial and federal leadership and 

action to address the growing crisis of homelessness encampments in 

communities across Ontario. 

On July 2nd, AMO released a new policy paper Homeless Encampments in 

Ontario: A Municipal Perspective detailing the state of this crisis and evidence-

based actions that must be taken. 

Municipal governments are at the front lines of the homelessness crisis 

without the resources or tools to support our residents and communities. We 

are asking the provincial and federal governments to work collaboratively with 

each other and municipalities. These are complex issues that require 

comprehensive responses from all orders of government working together. 

mailto:amopresident@amo.on.ca
mailto:ksaini@newmarket.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/DnyUCnxy2PU3N6gCmWl2d?domain=t.e2ma.net
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/DnyUCnxy2PU3N6gCmWl2d?domain=t.e2ma.net
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For further resources and information, please visit www.amo.on.ca 

Sincerely, 

Colin Best 

President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of 

third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario 

To unsubscribe, please| Opt Out 

155 University Ave Suite 800 | Toronto, ON M5H 3B7 CA 

https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/o5UuCoVz3PCP3K5hoYU41?domain=t.e2ma.net
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/aAvQCmOx1PhPNR8h9nG2T?domain=t.e2ma.net
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From: Regional.Clerk 
To: Aurora Clerks General Inbox; caguila-wong@markham.ca; Clerks; EG Clerks General Inbox; King Clerks General 

Inbox; Rachel Dillabough; Richmond Hill Clerks General Inbox; Vaughan Clerks General Inbox; WS Clerks General 
Inbox 

Subject: Regional Council Decision - 2023 Paramedic Response Time Performance Plan Results 
Date: July 5, 2024 11:53:14 AM 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

On June 27, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision: 

1. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the local municipalities for information. 

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link: 

Please contact Lisa Gonsalves, General Manager at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 72090 if you 
have any questions with respect to this matter. 

Regards, 

Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services 
Department 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 

mailto:regional.clerk@york.ca
mailto:Clerks@aurora.ca
mailto:caguila-wong@markham.ca
mailto:clerks@newmarket.ca
mailto:clerks@eastgwillimbury.ca
mailto:clerks@king.ca
mailto:clerks@king.ca
mailto:rdillabough@georgina.ca
mailto:clerks@richmondhill.ca
mailto:clerks@vaughan.ca
mailto:clerks@townofws.ca
mailto:clerks@townofws.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/CRN-Cvl0nkiLmvGFQnq4a?domain=yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com
mailto:christopher.raynor@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/rJFpCwVLolCVMo7TqGcuB?domain=york.ca/
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From: Regional.Clerk 
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Housing Solutions 2023 Progress Report 
Date: July 5, 2024 12:22:40 PM 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

On June 27, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision: 

1. Council request the Provincial and Federal governments to: 
a. Expand the Canada-Ontario Housing Benefit to add new households for the 

2024-25 program year and beyond. 

b. Establish a trilateral table including Service Managers to negotiate the final 
three-year allocation (2025-26 to 2027-28) of cost-shared funding under the 
National Housing Strategy. 

2. The Regional Clerk forward this report and Attachment 1 to the Minister of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing as the Region’s 2023 Progress Report in accordance with the 
Housing Services Act, 2011 and to local Members of Parliament, local Members of 
Provincial Parliament and Clerks of the local municipalities. 

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link: 

Please contact Karen Antonio-Hadcock, General Manager (A), Housing Services at 1-877-
464-9675 ext. 72088, Kevin Pal, General Manager, Social Services at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 
72150 or Paul Freeman, Chief Planner at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71534 if you have any 
questions with respect to this matter. 

Regards, 

Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services 
Department 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 

mailto:regional.clerk@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Z8E4CMwvk6skKlMIwDK3r?domain=yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com
mailto:christopher.raynor@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/VR2YCNLwlRHPKRDI48oVu?domain=york.ca/
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From: Regional.Clerk 
Subject: Regional Council Decision - York Region"s 2024 to 2027 Homelessness Service System Plan 
Date: July 5, 2024 11:51:13 AM 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

On June 27, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision: 

1. Council approve York Region’s 2024 to 2027 Homelessness Service System Plan 
(Attachment 1). 

2. Council approve the rapid deployment actions for Emergency and Transitional 
Housing set out in Appendix A, including approval of immediate actions with an 
estimated net operating cost of up to $3.1 million in 2024, to be funded from within 
the existing Community and Health Services Budget, with funding for ongoing 
annual net operating costs of up to $7 million beyond 2024, equivalent to 0.5% of 
the 2025 net tax levy, to be identified and considered through the 2025 Budget 
process. 

3. Commissioner of Community and Health Services be directed to include a capital 
plan for consideration as part of the 2025 budget process for development of new 
emergency and transitional housing projects. 

4. The Regional Clerk circulate York Region’s 2024 to 2027 Homelessness Service 
System Plan to all local municipalities, the provincial Minister of Municipal Affairs 
and Housing, Associate Minister of Housing, as well as local area MPs and MPPs, 
Ontario Health Teams in York Region, Ontario Municipal Social Services 
Association, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and the United Way Greater 
Toronto. 

5. The Regional Chair send a letter to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing and 
Members of Provincial Parliament who represent York Region to request an 
increase of $7 million to York Region’s annual Provincial Homelessness Prevention 
Program allocation, starting in 2025, to fund operating costs of the rapid deployment 
actions. 

The original staff report is available for your information at the following link: 

Please contact Kevin Pal, General Manager at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 72150 if you have any 
questions with respect to this matter. 

Regards, 

Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services 
Department 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 

mailto:regional.clerk@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/EbEvC2xZyEUZqW3SnZNMG?domain=yorkpublishing.escribemeetings.com
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O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | christopher.raynor@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 

mailto:christopher.raynor@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/E3lsC3Q8zGi91oKIqhGkJ?domain=york.ca/
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July 8, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Re: Request to Province of Ontario for New Provincial-Municipal Fiscal Framework 

The Council of the Township of Emo, at its regular meeting held May 15, 2024, passed the following 
resolution. 

Resolution No.: 17, May 15, 2024 
Moved by: Councillor Boven 
Seconded by: Councillor Teeple 

WHEREAS the current provincial-municipal fiscal arrangements are undermining Ontario’s economic 
prosperity and quality of life; 

AND WHEREAS nearly a third of municipal spending in Ontario is for services in areas of provincial 
responsibility and expenditures are outpacing provincial contributions by nearly $4 billion a year; 

AND WHEREAS municipal revenues, such as property taxes, do not grow with the economy or 
inflation; 

AND WHEREAS unprecedented population and housing growth will require significant investments in 
municipal infrastructure; 

AND WHEREAS municipalities are being asked to take on complex health and social challenges – like 
homelessness, supporting asylum seekers and addressing the mental health and addictions crises; 

AND WHEREAS inflation, rising interest rates, and provincial policy decisions are sharply constraining 
municipal fiscal capacity; 

AND WHEREAS property taxpayers – including people on fixed income and small business – can’t 
afford to subsidize income re-distribution programs for those most in need; 

mailto:premier@ontario.ca
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AND WHEREAS the province can, and should, invest more in the prosperity of communities; 

AND WHEREAS municipalities and the provincial government have a strong history of collaboration; 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township of Emo calls on the Province of Ontario 
commit to undertaking, with the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, a comprehensive social and 
economic prosperity review to promote the stability and sustainability of municipal finances across 
Ontario; 
AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this motion be sent to the Premier of Ontario; the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Minister of Finance; the Local Member of Provincial Parliament; 
the Association of Municipalities of Ontario; the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks, and 
Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO); and all other municipalities. 

Yours sincerely, 

Crystal Gray, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer 
The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P: (807) 482-2378 
E: cao@emo.ca 

Sent via Email: 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, paul.calandra@pc.ola.org 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance, peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), amo@amo.on.ca 
MPP-Greg Rickord, Kenora Rainy River District, greg.rickfordco@pc.ola.org 
Association of Municipal Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO), advocacy@amcto.com 
All Ontario Municipalities 

mailto:cao@emo.ca
mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:paul.calandra@pc.ola.org
mailto:peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org
mailto:amo@amo.on.ca
mailto:greg.rickfordco@pc.ola.org
mailto:advocacy@amcto.com


 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  

         
 
 
 

   
 

     
  

 
    

 
  

 
 

    
 

 
  

    
 

 
    

  
 

  
 

  
  

  
 
 

11 

July 5, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Re: Operational Budget Funding 

The Council of the Township of Emo, at its regular meeting held May 15, 2024, passed the 
following resolution. 

Resolution No.: 18, May 15, 2024 
Moved by: Councillor Teeple 
Seconded by: Councillor Whatley 

WHEREAS all Ontario municipalities are prohibited from running budget deficits for operating 
purposes, and; 

WHEREAS all Ontario municipalities have similar pressures with respect to aging infrastructure 
and operating costs for policing, and; 

WHEREAS the City of Toronto has recently received Provincial funding to cover a $1.2 billion-
dollar operating shortfall and approximately $12 million in Federal and Provincial funding for 
their Police operating budget, and; 

WHEREAS the City of Toronto has the lowest tax rates in the Province. 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township of Emo call on the Province of Ontario to treat all 
municipalities fairly and provide equivalent representative operational budget funding amounts 
to all Ontario municipalities. 

mailto:premier@ontario.ca
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Yours sincerely, 

Crystal Gray, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer 
The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P: (807) 482-2378 
E: cao@emo.ca 

Sent via Email : 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, paul.calandra@pc.ola.org 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance, peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario, amo@amo.on.ca 
All Ontario Municipalities 

mailto:cao@emo.ca
mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:paul.calandra@pc.ola.org
mailto:peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org
mailto:amo@amo.on.ca
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Tay Valley Township Council Meeting – June 18th , 2024 

The Corporation of the Town of Smiths Falls Resolution Regarding Basic Income 
Guarantee. 

RESOLUTION #C-2024-06-18 

MOVED BY: Rob Rainer SECONDED BY: Angela Pierman 

“WHEREAS, the Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township supports The 
Corporation of the Town of Smiths Falls’ Resolution #2024-04-074 regarding Basic 
Income Guarantee; 

WHEREAS, per the 2021 Census of Canada 515 out of 5925 residents of Tay Valley 
Township (9.1% of the total) lived in low income, based on the Low Income After Tax 
(LIM-AT) measure; 

WHEREAS, of the 515 Tay Valley Township citizens living in low income in 2021, 20 of 
them were children five years old or younger, 50 of them were children between the 
ages of 6 and 17, and 150 of them were seniors aged 65 or over; 

WHEREAS, the province of Ontario recognizes that the LIM-AT does not include the 
cost of housing, food, transportation, etc. and therefore set its low income workers tax 
credit for 2021 at $30,000 (up to $38,000) for an individual and $60,000 (up to $68,500) 
for a household, resulting in a total of 790 – 985 residents of Tay Valley Township or 
13% -17% identified as being unable to meet their basic living requirements without 
some government assistance; 

WHEREAS, the province of Ontario has recognized the impacts of the costs of inflation 
(following Covid-19, continued supply chain disruptions due to wars and climate 
change, and record high profits by companies providing necessities such as food, fuel, 
and housing) and has increased the low income tax credit eligibility to $32,500 (up to 
$50,000) for an individual and $65,000 (up to $82,500) for a household, indicating the 
economic pressures an increasing number of Tay Valley residents experience; 

WHEREAS, the level of income is one of the most important social determinants of 
health, and relates to many other determinants including education and literacy, healthy 
behaviours, one's social environment, and employment and work conditions; 

WHEREAS, low income is strongly correlated with a wide range of negative health 
outcomes, including heart disease, cancer, diabetes, and poor mental health, and with 
shorter life expectancies compared to higher income persons; 

1.�
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WHEREAS, the minimum wage in Ontario and the maximum amounts of financial 
support available through Ontario Works (OW) and the Ontario Disability Support 
Program (ODSP) are deeply insufficient to meet the basic needs of full-time minimum 
wage workers, or of individuals or families drawing OW or ODSP support; 

WHEREAS, ongoing, widespread, and rapid changes in labour markets, including due 
to outsourcing, artificial intelligence, automation, and advance of the "gig" economy, are 
causing more and more people to be exposed to labour changes beyond their control, 
adding to their vulnerability to low income; 

WHEREAS, basic income is a means by which individuals, families, and whole 
communities can be less vulnerable to negative changes in health, relationship or family 
status, and labour markets, and better able to navigate transitions and challenging 
circumstances; 

WHEREAS, basic Income is money distributed to eligible people, regularly, reliably, and 
without work requirement, and which, absent other income, should meet basic human 
needs; 

WHEREAS, basic income exists in Canada in the form of longstanding programs like 
the Canada Child Benefit and the Guaranteed Income Supplement for seniors, 
programs with demonstrated positive impacts on basic income recipients, economies, 
and our greater society; 

WHEREAS, there is need to establish basic income security for working-age adults in 
Canada who, at present and in general, lack sufficient social protection against low 
income; 

WHEREAS, there is a growing body of evidence that basic income is not a disincentive 
on the pursuit or retention of employment and that, further, basic income is more likely 
to support such pursuit or retention given its stabilizing effect in the lives of people; 

WHEREAS, the gross cost of a basic income program is reduced to a net cost once 
various funding options are exercised and the fiscal benefits of basic income are 
realized (e.g., basic income as a local economic stimulus); 

WHEREAS, Canada, one of the wealthiest nations in the world, has the fiscal capacity 
to support a basic income guarantee for working-age adults; 

2.�
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WHEREAS, the call for basic income in Canada has been and is being made by public 
health authorities, including the Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Health Unit per its 
November 2023 report on food insecurity within the health region; 

WHEREAS, the call for basic income in Canada has been and is being made by many 
other interests, including a growing number of municipalities in Ontario and beyond, and 
by a range of provincial and federal parliamentarians; 

WHEREAS, a 2022 national public opinion poll suggests that six in 10 adults in Canada 
support the concept of basic income; 

AND WHEREAS, Tay Valley Township wishes to add its municipal voice to the call for a 
basic income guarantee for working-age adults in Canada. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 

1) Tay Valley Township supports the concept of a basic income guarantee for 
working-age adults to help combat low income and economic vulnerability within 
our community; 

2) Tay Valley Township calls upon the federal and the provincial and territorial 
governments to collaborate on the design, introduction, implementation, and 
ongoing evaluation of a national basic income guarantee program for working-
age adults; 

3) The Council of Tay Valley Township directs the Reeve write (a) a letter to Prime 
Minister Justin Trudeau, copy to relevant federal ministers and to Lanark-
Frontenac-Kingston MP Scott Reid; and (b) a letter to Ontario Premier Doug 
Ford; copy to relevant provincial ministers and to Lanark Frontenac-Kingston 
MPP John Jordan, calling on these orders of government to collaborate on the 
design, introduction, implementation, and ongoing evaluation of a national basic 
income guarantee program for working-age adults; 

4) The Council of Tay Valley Township directs the Reeve to write a letter to each of 
the Reeve's counterparts in the lower-tier municipalities in Lanark County, 
encouraging each municipality to also pass a resolution similar to that adopted by 
Tay Valley Township; 

5) A copy of this resolution be shared with all other municipalities in Ontario, and 
with the presidents of the Eastern Ontario Mayors Caucus, the Eastern Ontario 
Wardens' Caucus, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Rural Ontario 
Municipal Association, and the Federation of Canadian Municipalities.” 

ADOPTED 

3.�
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan 

June 28, 2024 

Via Email: david.piccinico@pc.ola.org 

Hon. David Piccini M.P.P. 
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development 
117 Peter Street 
Port Hope, ON 
L1A 1C5 

Dear Minister Piccini: 

Re: Regulations for the Importation and Safe Use of Lithium-ion Batteries 

I am writing today to bring to your attention a matter of significant importance to the 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan, regarding the importation and safe use of 
lithium-ion batteries. 

At the June 17, 2024 Council Meeting the Fire Chief of the Township of Otonabee-South 
Monaghan made a presentation to Council on the dangers presented by lithium-ion 
batteries. The Fire Chief was reporting back from attending the Charged For Life 
Symposium presented by the Office of the Fire Marshal. 

During the presentation, the Fire Chief stressed that the increased importation and use 
of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a 
significant increase in fire and explosion, putting citizens and responding personnel in 
danger. These after market batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada (ULC) 
certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations. 

Unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries in our 
communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a community. 
Charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result in larger fires 
with grave results. 

Email: info@osmtownship.ca Telephone: 705.295.6852 Facsimile 705.295.6405 
P.O. Box 70 20 Third St Keene, ON K0L 2G0 

Visit our website at www.osmtownship.ca or follow us on Twitter @OSMTownship 

mailto:info@osmtownship.ca
http://www.osmtownship.ca/
mailto:david.piccinico@pc.ola.org
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As Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries are used more 
often, increasing the danger to our communities. We support the Ontario Fire Marshal’s 
program to educate citizens on the danger associated with lithium-ion batteries and 
encourage every municipality to actively promote safe practices for the use of lithium-ion 
batteries. 

We also call upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale, 
storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries. 

Thank you in advance for your attention to this very critical issue, and I look forward to 
your prompt consideration and support. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me or our Fire Chief if you require any additional 
information. 

Yours truly, 
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan 

Joe Taylor, Mayor 

Cc: MP, Philip Lawrence 
All Ontario Municipalities 



 
 

 

  

              

     
 

  

  
 

                                                        
    

 
    

   
 

         

         

            

 

       

       

          

  
 
     

    
     

      
 
 

 
    

 

21 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD 

July 9th , 2024 

2024-153 
Moved by Councillor Kelly 
Seconded by Councillor Trahan 

THAT Council for the Municipality of East Ferris supports the letter received from the Township 

of Otanabee-South Monaghan regarding calling upon all levels of government to enact 

regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion 

batteries; 

CERTIFIED to be a true copy of 
Resolution No. 2024-153 passed by the 
Council of the Municipality of East Ferris 
on the 9th day of July, 2024. 

Kari Hanselman, Dipl. M.A. 
Clerk 

eastferris.ca 

AND THAT this resolution be sent to MP Anthony Rota and all Ontario municipalities. 

Carried Mayor Rochefort 

T: 705-752-2740 

E: municipality@eastferris.ca 

25 Taillefer Road, Corbeil, ON. P0H 1K0 

mailto:municipality@eastferris.ca
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July 11, 2024 
New Tecumseth 
Clerks/Administration Department 
Administration Centre 
10 Wellington St. E. Alliston, ON L9R 1A1 
Via email: pslowleigh@newtecumseth.ca 

RE: Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells 

During the July 8, 2024, regular meeting of council, correspondence from New Tecumseth regarding 
Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells was brought forward and discussed, 
the following resolution was passed: 

Moved: Liz Welsh Seconded: Joel Field 

THAT the council of the Town of Petrolia support the resolution of the Township of Tecumseth, regarding Public 
Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells. 

Carried 

Kind regards, 

Original Signed 
Mandi Pearson 
Director of Legislative Services | Deputy Operations | Clerk 

cc: file 
Municipalities of Ontario 
andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org - Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org - Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health 
Karalyn.dueck@county-lambton.on.ca – Lambton Public Health, Office of the Medical Officer of Health 
bob.bailey@pc.ola.org – MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton 

Encl. 

Phone: (519)882-2350      Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 

www.petrolia150.com www.town.petrolia.on.ca 

http://www.petrolia150.com/
http://www.town.petrolia.on.ca/
mailto:pslowleigh@newtecumseth.ca
mailto:andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org
mailto:Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org
mailto:Karalyn.dueck@county-lambton.on.ca
mailto:bob.bailey@pc.ola.org
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Phone: (519)882-2350      Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 

www.petrolia150.com www.town.petrolia.on.ca 

http://www.petrolia150.com/
http://www.town.petrolia.on.ca/
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From: Census Communications <statcan.census-recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca> 
Sent: Thursday, July 11, 2024 2:09 PM 
To: Customer Service <info@newmarket.ca> 
Subject: Thank you for supporting the 2024 Census Test ⏐ Merci d’avoir appuyé le Test du recensement 
de 2024 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

(La version française suit) 

Hello, 

On behalf of Statistics Canada, I would like to extend our heartfelt thanks for your invaluable 
support of the 2024 Census Test. Your municipality’s support was instrumental in facilitating 
the collection of census test responses. This is an important step in helping us prepare for the 
2026 Census of Population and Census of Agriculture. 

As you know, the data that we will collect through the Census in 2026 is crucial for informing 
municipal policy and planning decisions in critical areas such as housing, transit, education and 
infrastructure. Your support helps to ensure that we can continue to provide accurate and 
comprehensive data to support these essential services. 

To learn more about other milestones related to the 2026 Census, please visit The road to the 
2026 Census. 

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact us by email at statcan.census-
recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca. 

Thank you once again for your support. 

Sincerely, 

Patrice Mathieu 
Director General, Census Program 
Statistics Canada / Government of Canada 

Bonjour, 

Au nom de Statistique Canada, je tiens à exprimer nos plus sincères remerciements pour votre 
soutien inestimable au Test du recensement de 2024. L’appui de votre municipalité a joué un 

mailto:statcan.census-recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca
mailto:info@newmarket.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/kwwpCL7rjRTmJP9cPmtVw?domain=statcan.gc.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/kwwpCL7rjRTmJP9cPmtVw?domain=statcan.gc.ca
mailto:statcan.census-recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca
mailto:statcan.census-recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca
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rôle crucial pour faciliter la collecte des réponses au test du recensement. Il s’agit d’une étape 
importante pour nous aider à nous préparer pour le Recensement de la population et le 
Recensement de l’agriculture de 2026. 

Comme vous le savez, les données que nous recueillerons dans le cadre du Recensement de 
2026 sont cruciales pour éclairer les décisions municipales en matière de politiques et de 
planification dans les domaines critiques tels que le logement, le transport en commun, 
l’éducation, l’infrastructure et l’environnement. Votre aide permet d’assurer que nous 
puissions continuer à fournir des données précises et exhaustives à l’appui de ces services 
essentiels. 

Pour en apprendre davantage sur les autres jalons du Recensement de 2026, veuillez visiter la 
page En route vers le Recensement de 2026. 

Si vous avez des questions, n’hésitez pas à nous contacter par courriel à statcan.census-
recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca. 

Merci encore de votre soutien. 

Cordialement, 

Patrice Mathieu 
Directeur général, Programme du Recensement 
Statistique Canada / Gouvernement du Canada 

https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/c-UgCMwvk6sRQ53HWLonp?domain=statcan.gc.ca
mailto:statcan.census-recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca
mailto:statcan.census-recensement.statcan@statcan.gc.ca
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City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237 
Email: clerks@stratford.ca 
Website: www.stratford.ca 

July 12, 2024 

Sent via email –bthornton@pecounty.on.ca 

Ben Thornton, 
Council and Committee Coordinatior 
Prince Edward County 

Re: Resolution - Call to Action to Meet the Deadline of an Accessible Ontario 
by 2025 

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated March 28, 2024, regarding the 
above-mentioned matter. 

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as 
part of the April 8, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-055). Council 
adopted the following resolution: 

THAT CA-2024-005, being a resolution from Prince Edward County regarding a 
call to action to meet the deadline of an accessible Ontario by 2025, be 
endorsed. 

Sincerely, 
A.Pascual 

Audrey Pascual, Deputy Clerk 

/mf 

cc: Premiere of Ontario 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 

Page 1 of 1 

mailto:bthornton@pecounty.on.ca
www.stratford.ca
mailto:clerks@stratford.ca
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From the Office of the Clerk 

The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727 

clerks@pecounty.on.ca  | www.thecounty.ca 

March 28, 2024 

Please be advised that during the regular Council meeting of March 26, 2024 the 
following resolution regarding support for 'a call to action' to meet the deadline of an 
Accessible Ontario by 2025 was carried. 

RESOLUTION NO. 2024-151 

DATE: March 26, 2024 

MOVED BY: Councillor MacNaughton 

SECONDED BY: Councillor Pennell 

WHEREAS the Accessibility for Ontarians With Disabilities Act (AODA) is ground-
breaking legislation, created to help people with disabilities fully participate in 
society, bring them to the table in crafting regulations, and build mechanisms to 
enforce standards; 

WHEREAS Rich Donovan, an expert in accessibility issues, was appointed as the 
Independent Reviewer of the Act in 2022, and in his 2023 legislative review declared 
a crisis as a necessary catalyst to get Ontario back on track for accessibility; 

WHEREAS at least 2.9 million Ontarians currently live with a disability, representing 
at least 22% of the consumer base and the workforce, but due to barriers, Ontarians 
with disabilities are too often falling short of their full potential; 

WHEREAS the AODA aims to develop, implement and enforce standards related to 
goods, services, accommodation, employment and buildings before Jan. 1, 2025, 
and municipalities, as the level of government closest to the people are at the front 
lines, developing, implementing and enforcing these standards without meaningful 
guidance on its implementation and/or enforcement by the Province; 

WHEREAS people with disabilities and advocates, including Prince Edward 
County's Accessibility Advisory Committee, note the slow pace of current and 
previous Ontario governments in implementing the AODA and there are growing 
concerns there will be no renewed push to keep accessibility issues at the forefront 
after 2025; 

WHEREAS Prince Edward County is dedicated and committed to creating a 
welcoming environment so that all people may have equitable access to programs, 
goods, services and facilities, but making investments to achieve the AODA 

mailto:clerks@pecounty.on.ca%20%20%7C%20%20www.thecounty.ca
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From the Office of the Clerk 

The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727 

clerks@pecounty.on.ca  | www.thecounty.ca 

standards has been challenging given the lack of consistent and stable funding for 
municipalities to remove accessibility barriers; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of Prince Edward County 
strongly encourages action on the part of the Provincial Government to urgently: 

a) create a "Municipal Accessibility Fund" for municipalities to develop, implement 
and enforce AODA standards related to goods, services, accommodation, 
employment and buildings. Such a fund could be modeled after the Canada 
Community-Building Fund or the Ontario Cannabis Legalization Implementation 
Fund on a per household basis; 

b) to commit to working with municipalities to implement the Donovan Review 
immediate crisis recommendations; 

AND FURTHER THAT the Mayor write a letter in support of this resolution to the 
Minister of Seniors and Accessibility, and that a copy of this resolution be sent to the 
Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Seniors and Accessibility, the Minister of 
Children, Community, and Social Services, the Minister of Health, the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario, and the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, 
and all Ontario Municipalities. 

CARRIED 

Yours truly, 

Catalina Blumenberg, CLERK 

cc: Mayor Steve Ferguson, Councillor MacNaughton, Councillor Pennell, and Marcia 
Wallace, CAO 

mailto:clerks@pecounty.on.ca%20%20%7C%20%20www.thecounty.ca
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City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237 
Email: clerks@stratford.ca 
Website: www.stratford.ca 

July 12, 2024 

Sent via email – chandley@loyalist.ca 

Cindy Handley, 
Administrative Assistant 
Corporate Services Department 
Loyalist Township 

Re: Resolution regarding solutions to resolve significant financial and 
budgetary pressures relating to infrastructure development, maintenance and 
repairs 

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated March 18, 2024, regarding the 
above-mentioned matter. 

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as 
part of the April 8, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-049). Council 
adopted the following resolution: 

THAT CA-2024-049, being a resolution from the Loyalist Township regarding 
solutions to resolve significant financial and budgetary pressures relating to 
infrastructure development, maintenance and repairs, be endorsed. 

Sincerely, 
A.Pascual 

Audrey Pascual, Deputy Clerk 
/mf 
cc: Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 

Page 1 of 1 

mailto:chandley@loyalist.ca
www.stratford.ca
mailto:clerks@stratford.ca
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June 27, 2024 
City of Belleville 
Attn: Clerks Department 

Via email: nhenderson@belleville.ca 

RE: Family Doctors Resolution 

During the June 24, 2024, regular meeting of council, the request submitted by the City of Belleville 
regarding the Family Doctors was brought forward and discussed, the following resolution was passed: 

Moved: Debb Pitel Seconded: Liz Welsh 

THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Petrolia support the City of Belleville's resolution 
dated May 13, 2024; 
AND THAT confirmation of the Town's support resolution be forwarded to Premier Doug Ford, MPP Bob 
Bailey, the City of Belleville and all municipalities in Ontario. 

Carried 

Kind regards, 

Original Signed 
Mandi Pearson 
Director of Legislative Services | Deputy Operations | Clerk 

cc: file 
Premier Doug Ford 
MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton 
Ontario Municipalities 

Encl. 

Phone: (519)882-2350      Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 

www.petrolia150.com www.town.petrolia.on.ca 

http://www.petrolia150.com/
http://www.town.petrolia.on.ca/
mailto:nhenderson@belleville.ca
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    Fax: (519)882-3373 Theatre: (800)717-7694 

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, N0N 1R0 

www.petrolia150.com www.town.petrolia.on.ca 

Phone: (519)882-2350  

http://www.petrolia150.com/
http://www.town.petrolia.on.ca/
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From: Ingraldi, Aldo (He/Him) (MMAH) 
To: Lisa Lyons; Clerks 
Cc: Jason Unger; Adrian Cammaert; Kaitlin McKay; Switzman, Allyson (MMAH); MMAH Zoning Orders (MMAH) 
Subject: Notice of Ontario Regulation 298/24: Minister"s Zoning Order - Town of Newmarket (835 Gorham St) 
Date: July 15, 2024 2:36:07 PM 
Attachments: image001.png 

MZO_340 - Final.pdf 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

Good afternoon Lisa, 

Please be advised that on July 12, 2024, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing filed Ontario Regulation 298/24, which applies to lands municipally known as 
835 Gorham Street in the Town of Newmarket. 

A link to the Minister’s Zoning Order Amendment can be found online: O. Reg. 298/24: 
ZONING ORDER - TOWN OF NEWMARKET, REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF YORK 
(ontario.ca) 

A copy of Reference Map 340 is also attached for your records. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thank you, 
Aldo 

Aldo Ingraldi, RPP (he/him) 
A/Manager  |  Planning Projects Implementation Unit 
Municipal Services Office – Central Region  |  Municipal Services Division 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing  |  Ontario Public Service 
647-272-2474  | Aldo.Ingraldi@ontario.ca 

Taking pride in strengthening Ontario, its places and its people 

Please note: As part of providing accessible customer service, if you have any 
accommodation needs, require communication supports, or alternate formats 
please let me know 

mailto:Aldo.Ingraldi@ontario.ca
mailto:llyons@newmarket.ca
mailto:clerks@newmarket.ca
mailto:junger@newmarket.ca
mailto:acammaert@newmarket.ca
mailto:kmckay@newmarket.ca
mailto:Allyson.Switzman@ontario.ca
mailto:mmahzoningorders@ontario.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/vVznC5QZBgixzPXUzgWEP?domain=ontario.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/vVznC5QZBgixzPXUzgWEP?domain=ontario.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/vVznC5QZBgixzPXUzgWEP?domain=ontario.ca
mailto:Aldo.Ingraldi@ontario.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/gFqwC6X1DjC1g6ps6HUXu?domain=ontario.ca
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Map Description:
This is map no. 340 referred to in a Minister’s Zoning Order. It shows lands which
are located in, Part of Lot 27, on Plan 103, Town of Newmarket, Regional
Municipality of York. We are committed to providing accessible customer service
(https://www.ontario.ca/page/accessible-customer-service-policy).
On request, we can arrange for accessible formats and communications supports.
Please contact MMAH by email (mininfo@ontario.ca) for regulation details.


Subject Land


Parcels


Roads


0 10 205


Metres


1 cm equals 8 metres


Map North (Degrees): 0°


MAP NO. 340


Map filed at the office of the Ontario
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and
Housing, 777 Bay St., Toronto, Ontario.


Planning Act


Ontario Regulation:


Date:


Original Regulation signed by:


THIS IS NOT A PLAN OF SURVEY
Information provided by the


Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing,
under licence with the


Ministry of Natural Resources.
© King's Printer for Ontario, 2024.


Part of Lot 27, on Plan 103, Town of Newmarket, Regional Municipality of YorkPart of Lot 27, on Plan 103, Town of Newmarket, Regional Municipality of York
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From: So, Kelvin 
To: Michael de Rond; tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca; awalkom@eastgwillimbury.ca; rdillabough@georgina.ca; 

Suzanne Cudnik; kkitteringham@markham.ca; Lisa Lyons; becky.jamieson@townofws.ca; 
todd.coles@vaughan.ca 

Cc: Hemmingway, Mary; So, Kelvin; clerks@aurora.ca; clerks@eastgwillimbury.ca; clerks@king.ca; 
"clerks@markham.ca"; Clerks; clerks@richmondhill.ca; clerks@townofws.ca; "clerks@vaughan.ca" 

Subject: PRESTO now available in Apple Wallet, July 16, 2024 
Date: July 16, 2024 3:55:32 PM 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and trusted content. 

Hello, 

Effective Tuesday, July 16, 2024, PRESTO is now available on Apple Wallet for transit customers. 

Metrolinx and Apple announced that they are making it easier to choose transit by offering travellers 
another option to pay their fare by tapping a digital version of the PRESTO card in Apple Wallet, on 
an iPhone or Apple Watch. 

This new payment option is now available on York Region Transit (YRT), GO Transit, UP Express, 
Brampton Transit, Burlington Transit, Durham Region Transit, Hamilton Street Railway, MiWay 
(Mississauga), Oakville Transit and Toronto Transit Commission (TTC). Highlights include: 

Travellers can enjoy the convenience of paying for their transit fare with their iPhone or Apple 
Watch using Apple Wallet 
Travellers can use the PRESTO app to load funds to PRESTO in Apple Wallet, set-up autoload, 
add a transit pass in real-time; they no longer need to visit a PRESTO payment device 
With Express Mode enabled on PRESTO in Apple Wallet, travellers simply tap their device on a 
PRESTO reader and ride, without the need to wake or unlock their device 
If your iPhone needs a charge, PRESTO in Apple Wallet will still work; power reserve provides 
up to five hours of support 
If travellers misplace their iPhone or Apple Watch, they can use the Find My app to lock and 
help locate the device and suspend/erase their PRESTO card 
PRESTO in Apple Wallet costs $0; there is no administration fee 
For more information visit prestocard.ca/applewallet 

Travellers will be informed of this update through yrt.ca, social media, YRT Contact Centre, and 
through a Metrolinx-led campaign including a media advisory, in-person events, social/digital and 
paid media. 

If you have any questions about these changes, please contact: 
Richard Montoya, (A) Director, Transit Operations, York Region Transit, at 1-877-464-9675 
ext. 75928 or Richard.montoya@york.ca 
Rajeev Roy, Director, Business Planning and Technology, Public Works, at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 
75682 or rajeev.roy@york.ca 

mailto:Kelvin.So@york.ca
mailto:mderond@aurora.ca
mailto:tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca
mailto:awalkom@eastgwillimbury.ca
mailto:rdillabough@georgina.ca
mailto:scudnik@king.ca
mailto:kkitteringham@markham.ca
mailto:llyons@newmarket.ca
mailto:becky.jamieson@townofws.ca
mailto:todd.coles@vaughan.ca
mailto:Mary.Hemmingway@york.ca
mailto:Kelvin.So@york.ca
mailto:clerks@aurora.ca
mailto:clerks@eastgwillimbury.ca
mailto:clerks@king.ca
mailto:clerks@markham.ca
mailto:clerks@newmarket.ca
mailto:clerks@richmondhill.ca
mailto:clerks@townofws.ca
mailto:clerks@vaughan.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/3g7nCJyp4RF1N06hVbA5P?domain=prestocard.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/XcssCK1qgRsBV3XtvuGes?domain=yrt.ca
mailto:Richard.montoya@york.ca
mailto:rajeev.roy@york.ca
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For general inquiries, please contact the YRT Contact Centre at 1-866-668-3978 or via email at 
transitinfo@york.ca 

Sincerely, 

Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working 
hours. Let’s work together to help foster healthy work-life boundaries. 

Kelvin So | Communications and Engagement Associate 

Sustainability, Communication and Innovation, Public Works 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
1-877-464-9675 ext. 75848 | Kelvin.So@york.ca | york.ca 

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 

mailto:transitinfo@york.ca
mailto:Kelvin.So@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/WJC4CL7rjRTm6EGFP0Vp9?domain=york.ca
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From: Kitzelmann, Mark 
To: Kitzelmann, Mark 
Subject: York Region - June 30, 2024 (mid-year) - Total Population and Household Estimates 
Date: July 18, 2024 10:10:52 AM 
Attachments: image001.png 

image002.jpg 
image003.png 
06 2024.xls 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and trusted content. 

Hello everyone, 

Attached, you’ll find the June 30, 2024 (mid-year) Population and Household Estimates for York Region and the 
nine local area municipalities. 

So far in 2024, York Region has grown by approximately 5,650 people in 3,078 newly built and occupied homes, 
reaching a total estimated population of 1,263,811. 

The annual occupied housing completion mix in York Region up to June 2024 is depicted below: 

YTD 2024 Newly Built and Occupied Households 

Unit Type 

# Units 

% Share 

Singles 

908 

29% 

Semis 

77 

2% 

Rows 

1,212 

mailto:Mark.Kitzelmann@york.ca
mailto:Mark.Kitzelmann@york.ca













June 2024

		YORK REGION POPULATION ESTIMATE

		June 30, 2024

								Estimated Number of												Estimated

		Municipality		Population		Population		Occupied Households June 30, 2024												Population

				July 1, 2016		Dec 31, 2023		Singles		Semis		Rows		Duplexes		Apts		Total		June 30, 2024

		Aurora		57,182		64,523		13,400		1,536		3,604		620		2,946		22,106		65,803

		East Gwillimbury		24,737		39,321		10,488		574		1,293		320		280		12,955		40,888

		Georgina		46,631		50,519		15,610		534		839		575		1,121		18,680		51,624

		King		25,451		28,158		7,974		160		389		100		540		9,163		28,801

		Markham		338,839		362,445		62,979		7,328		17,720		5,875		21,972		115,874		362,394

		Newmarket		86,860		91,670		18,429		2,321		4,209		1,975		4,287		31,220		92,996

		Richmond Hill		200,941		217,060		40,057		2,784		11,694		1,945		16,122		72,602		217,271

		Vaughan		316,000		350,723		66,225		8,081		11,909		3,345		20,753		110,313		347,743

		Whitchurch-Stouffville		47,259		53,743		13,190		820		2,389		405		1,693		18,497		56,291

		York Region		1,143,900		1,258,161		248,352		24,137		54,046		15,160		69,715		411,410		1,263,811

		Source: York Region, Corporate Services, Long Range Planning Branch, based on Statistics Canada data and CMHC Housing Completion data.

		Notes:  Population figures include an adjustment for the Census undercount.

		The population estimates are calculated by the following method:

		a)  CMHC housing completion data is added to the 2021 occupied households, and minor adjustments are made to the

		total occupied households for demolitions and vacancies.

		b)  A declining person per unit factor by household type is applied to the occupied household estimates to derive a population estimate.

		c)  An estimate of the population in institutions is then added to the preliminary population estimate.

		d)  An undercount adjustment is then applied to generate a final population estimate.

		e)  The population estimates do not include an analysis of migration and natural increase data.
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Please let me know if you have any questions or need anything else. 

Best regards, 

Mark 

Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working hours. 

Let’s work together to help foster healthy work-life boundaries. 

Mark Kitzelmann MCIP, RPP | Planner, Economic and Development Services, Corporate Services 

The Regional Municipality of York| 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
1-877-464-9675 ext. 71563 |  mark.kitzelmann@york.ca <mailto:mark.kitzelmann@york.ca>  | www.york.ca 
<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/gVxKCANZRxfV1MOh8O2Ry?domain=york.ca/> 

Our Misson: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tommorow 

<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/GaHpCBNZVyfAl3KTN7RGZ?domain=facebook.com> 
<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/68-eCD1jXAsMOQAsZt-zR?domain=twitter.com> 
<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/BV4zCE8kYBSn6KxHZn38r?domain=linkedin.com> 

Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

mailto:mark.kitzelmann@york.ca
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/gVxKCANZRxfV1MOh8O2Ry?domain=york.ca/
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/GaHpCBNZVyfAl3KTN7RGZ?domain=facebook.com
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/68-eCD1jXAsMOQAsZt-zR?domain=twitter.com
https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/BV4zCE8kYBSn6KxHZn38r?domain=linkedin.com
www.york.ca
mailto:mark.kitzelmann@york.ca
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YORK REGION POPULATION ESTIMATE 
June 30, 2024 

Municipality Population 

July 1, 2016 

Population 

Dec 31, 2023 Singles 

Estimated Number of 

Occupied Households June 30, 2024 

Semis Rows Duplexes Apts Total 

Estimated 

Population 

June 30, 2024 

Aurora 57,182 64,523 13,400 1,536 3,604 620 2,946 22,106 65,803 

East Gwillimbury 24,737 39,321 10,488 574 1,293 320 280 12,955 40,888 

Georgina 46,631 50,519 15,610 534 839 575 1,121 18,680 51,624 

King 25,451 28,158 7,974 160 389 100 540 9,163 28,801 

Markham 338,839 362,445 62,979 7,328 17,720 5,875 21,972 115,874 362,394 

Newmarket 86,860 91,670 18,429 2,321 4,209 1,975 4,287 31,220 92,996 

Richmond Hill 200,941 217,060 40,057 2,784 11,694 1,945 16,122 72,602 217,271 

Vaughan 316,000 350,723 66,225 8,081 11,909 3,345 20,753 110,313 347,743 

Whitchurch-Stouffville 47,259 53,743 13,190 820 2,389 405 1,693 18,497 56,291 

York Region 1,143,900 1,258,161 248,352 24,137 54,046 15,160 69,715 411,410 1,263,811 

Source: York Region, Corporate Services, Long Range Planning Branch, based on Statistics Canada data and CMHC Housing Completion da 

Notes: Population figures include an adjustment for the Census undercount.

             The population estimates are calculated by the following method:

               a)  CMHC housing completion data is added to the 2021 occupied households, and minor adjustments are made to the

                     total occupied households for demolitions and vacancies.

               b)  A declining person per unit factor by household type is applied to the occupied household estimates to derive a population estima

               c)  An estimate of the population in institutions is then added to the preliminary population estimate.

               d)  An undercount adjustment is then applied to generate a final population estimate.

               e)  The population estimates do not include an analysis of migration and natural increase data. 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive 

P.O. Box 328 Station Main 

Newmarket, ON  L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

July 19, 2024 

Sent to: info@naccacommunity.ca 

Dear Newmarket African Caribbean Canadian Association (NACCA): 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Emancipation Day – August 1, 2024 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will illuminate the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on 

Water Street in green on August 1, 2024 to recognize Emancipation Day. Please note that the 

lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM. Approved proclamations, lighting requests, and 

community flag raisings will be listed on the Town’s website. Approved lighting and community 

flag raisings will also be communicated to the public through the Town’s social media. 

In addition, the community flag pole located Peace Park on Cane Parkway will fly your flag on 

August 1, 2024 to recognize Emancipation Day. Please note that the flag must be dropped off at 

the Town of Newmarket Operations Centre at 1275 Maple Hill Court by 4:00 PM July 29, 2024 

ATTN: Nick Evans. Alternatively, you can leave it in the drop off box at the front of the building 

after 4:00 PM. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned. 

Yours sincerely, 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 

https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Lighting%20and%20Community%20Flag%20Raising%20Policy_V004.pdf
mailto:info@naccacommunity.ca
mailto:sgranat@newmarket.ca
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July 19, 2024 

Sent to: info@naccacommunity.ca 

Dear Newmarket African Caribbean Canadian Association (NACCA): 

RE: Lighting and Flag Raising Request – Emancipation Day – August 1, 2024 

On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize Emancipation 

Day by illuminating the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water 

Street in green on August 1, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM. 

In addition, the community flag pole located at Peace Park on Cane Parkway will fly 

your flag on August 1, 2024. 

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community. 

Yours sincerely, 

John Taylor 
Mayor 

Office of the Mayor  I Town of Newmarket  I 395 Mulock Drive  I PO Box 328 STN Main  I Newmarket, ON  I 
L3Y 4X7 

Phone. 905-953-5300 x.2000  I Fax. 905-953-5102  I Email: jtaylor@newmarket.ca 

mailto:jtaylor@newmarket.ca
mailto:info@naccacommunity.ca
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